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NOTE FROM THE COORDINATOR OF THE GRUCA SUBREGIONAL GROUP
ON NOMINATIONS FOR THE CHAIRS AND VICE CHAIRS
OF COMMITTEES AND WORKING GROUPS

PERMANENT MISSION OF EL SALVADOR

TO THE 
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES 
Note No. V-154/04
Washington, D.C.


July 21, 2004

Distinguished Madam Chair:


I am pleased for this opportunity to convey my greetings to you in my capacity as Coordinator of the Central American Subregion (GRUCA) and to give you formal notice of the decision taken by the Group regarding the reiterated confirmation before the Permanent Council, through your good offices, of the support that we, as a subregion, express for the Group’s member countries that have previously and at the relevant meetings expressed, either individually or through myself as Coordinator, their interest, commitment, and willingness to stand for the positions of the following committee chairs and vice chairs:  

1.
NICARAGUA, as Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security

2.
BELIZE, as First Vice Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP)

3.
EL SALVADOR, as Vice Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP)

4.
GUATEMALA, as Chair of the Working Group on the Draft Declaration on Indigenous Peoples

5. 
GUATEMALA, as Vice Chair of the Working Group on the Rights of Migrants

Recognizing that one of the basic principles of the Permanent Council’s work is ensuring the effective representation of the member states in the different fields of its endeavors, we are encouraged to believe that our request for support as a subregion will be respected by the remaining representatives, for which we express our gratitude as of this moment.

Her Excellency Ambassador Carmen Marina Gutiérrez

Chair of the Permanent Council

Organization of American States 

I respectfully request your intervention in circulating these proposed GRUCA candidacies among all the Permanent Missions and avail myself of this opportunity to reiterate the assurances of my most particular esteem and consideration.


Abigail Castro de Pérez


Ambassador


Permanent Representative of El Salvador


and
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Coordinator of GRUCA
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